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Our thanks to Jeremy 
at  B&B Sports for his 
donation of pork 
chops to LJIA for the 
annual meeting meal. 
Please support B&B 
Sports and stop in to 
thank him personally. 

 

Our thanks to good 
neighbors for the cre-
ative spectacular fire-
works display on July 
1rst, 2nd & 3rd. 

 

 
 

 

A Message from the LJIA President  
 

Happy Summer! 

Hard to believe we are already heading into another 

fall season.  It seems like just yesterday the lake was 

buzzing with the great 4th of July holiday weekend.  It 

has  been a fun summer with lake conditions remain-

ing pretty good despite drier than average rainfall 

again this summer.  Treating the invasive Curly Leaf 

Pondweed (CLP) was very effective this spring and 

hopefully we can get the same result for other areas 

of the lake next year.  The board is researching the 

cost and effectiveness of treating CLP ourselves to 

reduce costs.  We also continue to work on projects 

for direct runoff and should have action by this fall.  

The three areas of importance will yield immediate 

results to help control runoff and nutrient loading into 

the lake.  Fishing has been a little quiet on the lake 

as of late with the hot conditions but look to fall for 

the action to heat up.  It will be very interesting to 

monitor the results of the netting counts and walleye 

stocking from this summer (see From The Dock arti-

cle).  Hopefully we get some moisture and cooler 

weather this fall and get the lake back to normal lev-

els.  Either way it should be another good fall on the 

lake. 

See you on the water! 

Mitch 

Summer Newsletter~August 2022 



 

• LJIA Membership Reminder—We had a great turnout at the annual 

meeting with many residents renewing their memberships, enjoying the 

good meal and bidding up the silent auction items. If you would like to 

pay your membership for this year please send your membership card 

to John Curtiss. 

• Fall Cleanup and Yard Work—We are approaching another fall yard 

work season.  Remember not to blow your leaves and yard debris into 

the lake.  When you apply your fall fertilizer be sure to use a phospho-

rous free lawn fertilizer.  

• Septic System Check Ups—Fall is also a good time of year to do your 

septic system check up.  Septic system maintenance also helps prevent 

costly repairs and keeps the system running properly.                                    

 Resources:             

  Mid MN Septic Services 320-234-7222     

  J&J Pumping  320-894-7608       

  Swartzer Sewer and Septic 320-327-2753 

• Fall Dock and Lift Removal—if you are looking for help with your dock 

and boat lift removal.          

 Resources:           

  LandsKapings 320-587-0151       

  EZ Dock & Lift 320-296-2623 

• Zebra Mussel “Hotels” - Thankfully we have found no zebra mussels on 

the four hotel “settlement plates”  around the lake.  Please watch for the 

1/4 inch long invasives as you remove your dock and lifts this fall .  Es-

pecially scan on the aluminum posts and rocks near shore.  This proce-

dure is the most common method of finding new infestations for area 

lakes.  

• LJIA board members sprayed herbicide on the south side near the pub-
lic access this summer to control the invasive Wild Parsnip.  This plant 
has the ability to inflict severe burns on people from its sap.  Watch for it 
near the road ditch on your property. 

Lake Jennie Bullet Points 



 

Thanks to the Hutch BASS 

league members who walked 

the road ditches and cleaned 

the public access on Lake Jen-

nie earlier this summer.  This 

group not only focuses on im-

proving their fishing skills but 

sportsmanship and conserva-

tion are practiced throughout 

the season. 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

What a weekend of fireworks 
and great weather we all en-
joyed. Tip of the hat to all who 
enabled great memories to be 
made. 

Lake Jennie Bullet Points Continued.. 



From The Treasurer ... 

For those of you who were at the annual meeting I’ll recap what was presented 

there.  Before diving into the numbers I want to remind you that our fiscal year runs 

July 1 – June 30.  But we do lots of financial activities for the season starting in ear-

ly spring and going well into the following year.  From a financial aspect we track for 

a fiscal year but the fiscal year may represent several seasons of activities.  We op-

erate on a cash flow basis – unless the check or deposit has occurred its not repre-

sented here. 

 

 

FAQ’s: 

What is Limnipro? – Limnipro did the phosphate study.  You can review it on 

LakeJennie.com 

What is Foundation? – Several members direct their Thrivent Choice and 3M 

Cares monies to LJIA. 

Why is there an expense listed for Dues?  Paypal charges a fee when  dues are 

paid via PayPal. 

Miscellaneous? – Annual meeting expense, the light at the south landing, etc. 

 

 

July 1, 2021 - June 22, 2022 cashflow     

Category Payment Deposit Total  Expected 2023 amount (2022*) 

Beginning balance   $1,352.51    

Dues $9.60 $6,858.06 $6,848.46    

(2021: $5,798.06, 2022: $1,060)      

Cans recycling $0.00 $1,031.04 $1,031.04    

Foundation $0.00 $1,188.00 $1,188.00    

Shirts $1,410.99 $2,055.00 $644.01  $500 sweatshirts* 

Raffle $0.00 $330.00 $330.00  $3000  

Grant $0.00 $17,820.00 $17,820.00  $11950 AIS + $8000 MCAL 

Limnipro $11,418.90 $0.00 ($11,418.90)  $0  

Elect $137.88 $0.00 ($137.88)    

Misc $557.32 $0.00 ($557.32)    

CRP Seed costs-Farm $300.00 $0.00 ($300.00)  ($2,000)  

2022 CLP control     $24,000 (Already incurred) 

2023 Weed control     $36,000  

Fish stocking ($950 set aside)    ??  

       

Totals $13,834.69 $29,282.10     

Ending Balance   $16,799.92    



From the Treasurer continued... 

 

Since this was presented six weeks ago, the actual 2022 dues as of this writing are 

$6,640; the 2022 raffle netted $2931; and the sweatshirt sales will net $1,188.  We 

have already paid the $24,000 for 40 acres of CLP weed treatment and are waiting to 

receive the matching grant of $11,950.   

It looks like when all is said and done, we will go into the next season with about 

$18,000 in the bank.  This is $3,500 higher than Spring, 2022.  We can assume we 

will spend that down quickly for CLP (invasive curly leaf pondweed) control. 

Membership: 

Thank you for all who have paid your dues for the 2022 season.  The list of paid 

membership is below.  There are currently 55 paid members for a total of $6,640.  

Our dues are set at $50 but as you can see many members contribute significantly 

more than that.   

If you have the opportunity to direct Thrivent Choice, 3M Cares or similar benefits 

from your employer or benevolent organization, please consider Lake Jennie Im-

provement Association.  We are a 501C3 non-profit organization.   

Please send in your dues!   

2022 Membership List: 

Noe & Julie Arteaga   Eric & Kris Bateman   Nicholas Bauer & Adam Burgess 
David & Barbara Broesder  Dave & Connie Carlson  John & Vickie Curtiss 
Gary & Kay DeSmith             Mitch & Shelly Fabel  Daniel & Lisa Fischer 
Tom & Charlotte Gallett   Gregory & Becky Germscheid Nicola Giancola  
Douglas Hage    Kevin & Gloriann Heikes Leland & Kerri Hoff 
Joe & Tammy Jorgensen  Pete & Irene Kerber  Gerry & Karen Kirby 
Michael & Brenda Kotila   Joyce Kragenbring  Mark & Trudy Latt 
Michel & Mary Jo Locquegnies  Kenneth Lovald   Ryan Lovald 
Kurt & Penny Markwardt  John & Coleen Mccormick James & Karen Meyer 
Jim & Rochelle Miller   Alan & Karen Nagel  Craig and Dori Nass 
Randy & Mary Nass   Richard & Nancy Nesvold Randy & Carolyn Newman 
Mark & Carrie Senneseth Odegard  Stephen & Renee Pawlyshyn Robert & Nel Peterson 
Peter & Liz Peterson   Richard & Barb Peterson Ross & Alecia Portele 
Scott Rosenau & Peg Traux   Audrey Roskammer  Heidi Shaw 
Cory & Jennifer Deuur Sheff  Ian& Kim Sing   Verdell Stengel 
Gerald & Cynthia Tews   Mark Theis & Laura Osborne Kevin Thorud & Donna Cooper 
Stephen & Linda Tiebel   Douglas & Kristen Urbanciz Janet Valen & Bob Stanstede  
Travis Welle    Claire Woelfel   Eric & Kelly Wurm 
Gerald  & Susan Zirk   Brad and Kathleeen Thompson 



Membership Continued…. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lake Directory Printing: 

Its time to print (and email) a new directory of properties around the lake!  Many 

properties have changed hands over the past few years so we need to make a new 

one.  Adding an electronic version of the directory will enable the board to update 

property ownership changes as they happen. 

Would you or do you know someone who would like to advertise in the directory?  If 

possible we would like to have the directory be a net zero cost allowing us to print 

enough copies to last for several years for new future neighbors. 

We will compile, print and hopefully have the directory ready for the 2023 boating 

season. 

Are you getting this newsletter via email?  Is this the email address you want to use 

for the newsletter and communications?  If you need us to add or change an email 

address please send  the correct email address to LakeJennieImprove-

ment@gmail.com.  This will save postage costs as we validate your information.  

Sometime in September we will send an email to the emails on file with the owner 

and property information.  Please review it and send it back – even if everything is 

correct.  

We will send a letter to addresses not acknowledged via the email blitz.  That’s why 

its important to correct or acknowledge the information in the email blitz - It saves 

postage costs! 

mailto:LakeJennieImprovement@gmail.com
mailto:LakeJennieImprovement@gmail.com


From The Dock... 

Hutchinson DNR staff shown on Lake Jennie the last week of June.  Here 

Chris Foster is shown aging a three pound walleye.  Chris removes the oto-

lith bone from the walleye head and counts the age rings similar to aging a 

tree.      

Gill nets were installed and checked in June on Lake Jennie. A draft version 

of the results is posted below. .  

The Hutch DNR also stocked 533,491 of the Spicer strain (local) walleye fry 

into Lake Jennie in late May.  This September the DNR will be back to Lake 

Jennie in the evenings for their fall electro fishing surveys.  They conduct 

these in shallow water along the shore.  Long probes hanging into the water 

temporality shock the fish until they float to the surface.  They are quickly 

netted, counted, measured and released. This will give them valuable data 

on the walleye fry survival rate.   



From The Dock Continued.. 

 



From The Dock Continued.. 

 



From The Dock Continued.. 

What does all this data show anecdotally ? 

Pike and Walleye numbers are down from the previous surveys with 5 and 1 per 

netting respectively. Bullhead and Perch numbers are way up. These make good 

forage for larger predator fish. Hopefully with the more turbid water on Jennie this 

summer, ( notice the loons have left us, which require clear water for feeding)  the 

walleye fry stocking will be a success.  



By Paul Nass, AIS Watercraft Inspector Intern for MN DNR. 
 
After spending the majority of my summer on Meeker County Area lakes, visiting with 
fishermen and recreational boaters, the one Aquatic Invasive Species we should 
dread the most is Starry Stonewort.  
 
The first infestation in Minnesota was in nearby Lake Koronis in 2015.  Now 18 more 
lakes have been added to the list.  Once infested the thick mats of Starry Stonewort 
prevent both boat traffic and swimming.  It is usually found in bays with 7 feet or less 
of water.   
 
If found early, and infestations are small, hand removal can be effective in reducing 
the plant. 
 
It is difficult to identity because it looks somewhat like the 3 native plants Cha-
ra ,Nitella, or Water Stargrass.  A simple test to identify Starry Stonewort is to find a 
long stem of it and pinch the weed with your thumb and forefinger.  If it breaks off it’s 
one of the aforementioned native plants.  If after pinching, the stems fold over and 
turn a milky whiteish color, then there is a good chance it is Starry Stonewort.  If 
found, please immediately notify the LJIA Board and the Hutchinson DNR Office. 
 
For more information from the University of Minnesota Aquatic Invasive Species Re-
search Center (MASRC) 
 
https://maisrc.umn.edu/starry-stonewort 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

      
      
      
  Small, white, star shaped bulbils are a distinguishing feature.  

AIS Awareness: 



Lake Jennie Goes International by Karen Kirby: 

 

Since 1967 our family has cherished memories on Lake Jennie. Teaching visitors to 
fish, waterski and sail, we’ve spent countless hours on the lake. 

In 1978 our family hosted an exchange student from Guatemala, Beto Velasquez. 
Without social media it was more difficult to stay connected but my mother Ruth 
Westlund kept the handwritten letters going. Beto enjoyed his school year in 
Hutchinson so much he wanted his son to have a similar experience. So in 2009 my 
husband Gerry and I hosted Beto’s son Diego for the school year. Lake Jennie 
brought many experiences to our international students, from painting the family cab-
in, cutting our own Christmas tree, and campfires by the lake. 

Diego and Beto along with their spouses have been back twice recently; last year on 
Labor Day weekend for our daughter’s wedding on Lake Jennie and this year for our 
nephew’s wedding.  

The pictures show Diego on the south shore catching his trophy fish and wedding 
photo with Beto and Diego. More memories made and now with Diego’s two sons, 
possibly a 3rd generation coming to Lake Jennie from Guatemala. 

 
  



Welcome To The Lake: 

  

   Please Welcome Jack & Mary Bakker 

   They purchased the Geirsdorf property on the 

    southeast side. Both look forward to meeting 

     their new neighbors and becoming active     

     around the lake.  Jack and Mary have 3 adult 

     sons.  

  

 

 

       

             

 

 

 

 

 Please Welcome Randy and Nancy Jurgenson 

 Randy and Nancy from Hutchinson along with 

 their 3 children recently purchased the   

 Lindee property on the south side.  



MCAL Updates 

Meeker County Lakes had their quarterly meeting on  July 21.  The fol-

lowing were topics of discussion: 

• New board members were elected.   

 President:    Steve Plaisance (Big Swam) 

 Vice President:         Randy Nass (Lake Jennie) 

 Treasurer:    Ron Graham (Clear Lake) 

 Secretary:   Kim  Hempel (Lake Arvilla) 

• Yearly dues of $20 were collected from each lake. 

• The four lakes (including Lake Jennie) gave a report on the use of 

the water quality testing kits made by HACH that the county had pur-

chased.  All four water quality reports stated that the kits were more 

difficult to use than hoped for because of variation in the interpreta-

tion of results.. 

• The AIS committee asked for opinions on when the area lakes would 

like the grant deadlines to be. They currently are November.   

• Arianna Richardson  (AIS Program Coordinator for Meeker County) 

asked for multiple changes in the receiving of grant payments, such 

as accountability, invoices, receipts and records of In-Kind hours. 

• Belle Lake’s carp contest was a success.   

• Zebra mussels were found in Lake Koronis.  

• Washington/Stella are getting a new culvert between the two lakes 

that is big enough for a large boat to pass through. 

• Most lakes all reported water levels dropping rapidly in the warm 

windy summer. 

• Clear Lake gave an update on their Eco-Harvester, a combine-type 

machine they purchased to remove weeds mechanically instead of 

with herbicide use like all the other lakes in the county are doing. 



MLR (Minnesota Lakes and Rivers) 



MLR (Minnesota Lakes and Rivers) Continued... 



Lake Jennie July 4th Boat Parade... 

Congratulations To The Winners: 

 

 

 

      Mark & Carrie Odegaard Family 

   Ted Lasso Theme  

 

 

 

 

 

  

      Dick & Nancy Nesvold Family 

    Patriotic Theme 

 

 

 

 

 

  

    Jason & Gina Jennisen Family 

           Patriotic Theme 

    



Remembering When…. 

Jim Miller built his “fish house” structure on the end of his dock.  Jim owned 

what is currently the Stephen & Linda Tiebel residence on Eagle Point 

(northeast side).  Jim’s 8’  x 10’ dock shanty was large enough for him and 2-3 

buddies to spend several days in a row fishing walleyes with their long cane 

poles.  The old fellas enjoyed having the neighbor kids stop by and visit.  They 

ultimately would send us up the steep steps back to the cabin to fetch supplies 

like whiskey and bait.   

 

 

 

 

 

Farmers and folks from as far away as Iowa would wet a line at the south ac-

cess of Jennie.  Each had a bucket (to sit on and store their catch), a can of 

worms, and a cane pole.  The sought after prize was the many bullheads that 

swam the bottom shallows in the evening.  The slimy glutenous bullheads were 

so common in Jennie back then that each young fisherman crafted and had in 

their possession a bullhead remover made from a coat hanger.  The tasty 

whisker faced critters could be removed with a backflip and never worry about 

being stabbed by their sharp fins. Bullheads were either loved or hated by all.

       

       

       

       

            

Who doesn’t remember seeing their first tornado develop out of the sky? We 

were standing on the dock one hot sultry afternoon in June of 1973 when a 

twister developed in the middle of Lake Jennie! It sat motionless out in the lake 

center, before finally deciding it’s victim and started moving southeast towards 

Halvor Lovald’s cabin. The trailer house cabin took a direct hit and deposited 

the thousand pieces of debris across CSAH 18 in Don Carlson’s farm field. 

Thankfully no one was injured.   



Remembering When…. 

  

 

The best honey hole for fishing Lake Jennie as a kid was “stump bay”.  It is ap-

proximately a 1/4 mile east of Eagle Point.  This little corner had it all—pin 

reeds, cattails, submerged trees and a small creek inlet.  Sunfish and crappies 

would spawn there every spring/summer as well as many bass and pike.  

There would be days when so many boats were in stump bay a person could 

literally not find any open water to wet a line.  Other times it would be haunting-

ly quiet.  On one such peaceful morning, my twin brother and I were down 

snooping around the bay, looking at the many turtles, blackbirds and catching 

nothing.  Suddenly he lets out a shout about having a BIG ONE.  He couldn’t 

budge the beast so I worked the 3hp Johnson closer.  We both saw it at the 

same time … and froze.  My brother had hooked a coffin!  Not sure if it was oc-

cupied or ??? We cut the line and sped home in the 3hp to tell our folks..  It 

turns out it was empty, so we pulled it home and made a swim raft out of it to 

play on and paddle about (our earliest version of a paddle board).  My dad did 

some investigation and learned a new coffin factory had just opened in 

Hutchinson in the old roller rink building.  This particular model was a factory 

reject and it mysteriously appeared in stump bay.  After several summers we 

outgrew the coffin and asked our dad if we could give it a proper burial…. We 

took it to the Biscay  garbage dump and said goodbye.  

 

 

   

 

 

 


